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ñBehold how good and pleasant it is for 
brethren to dwell together in unity,ò Psalms 
133:1  KJV 

Each of us has those special dates throughout 
the year which we donôt forget (hopefully):    
wedding anniversaries, birthdays of loved ones, 
and other joyous dates.  However, each of us 
also has special dates we remember which are 
not joyous:  loss of a loved one,    
Kennedy assassination, ñ9/11ò 
and so on.  Many events of which 
we donôt remember a specific 
date, still have significant memo-
ries in our consciousness:  our 
first love, first car, school gradua-
tion, life altering traffic accident, 
major illness, perceived injustice 
at the hands of others, etc. 

Also, universally, the next three  
(3) months contain a season of 
time which also carries with it   
major significance for most of us, 
especially in terms of emotion.  
Halloween, Thanksgiving, and Christmas each 
brings a lot of good and bad memories for each 
of us.  Sharing good times/food with family, 
death of a loved one, and/or isolation from family 
due to physical and/or emotional distances are 
just a few of the many emotions of this upcom-
ing holiday season. 

Of course, this year of 2020 has much more of 
its own strangeness and disruption.  Now we 
have reached the sixth month anniversary of  
the COVID-19 pandemic in the United States, 
the ever-changing definition of ñNew Normalò 
has impacted each and every one of us.  As an     
example, this ñimpactò is true regardless of 
which side of the mask debate you believe.  
Bluntly, at a very basic level, as our pastor    

stated in one of his Sunday ñsocial media broad-
castedò  sermons, this pandemic is taking a   
significant emotional toll on each of us. 

In fact, the news broadcasts daily extol the     
human price being paid due to the pandemic, 
205,000+ souls; less is stated about the price 
we each are paying emotionally.  You donôt need 
to search very hard to find out about the marked 

increase in depression, the in-
creased level of prescribed medica-
tions to help individuals maintain 
emotional functionality, the sleep-
lessness, the worry; all related to 
this Pandemic.  This doesnôt even 
mention our economic issues, the 
current significant social struggles 
and the divisive politics.  We all are 
dealing with heightened levels of 
emotion! 

As each of us adjust, struggle, suf-
fer through the impact of the virus, 
and the possibility of a ñSecond 
Waveò, we further try to cope with 

the impact this virus is having on those with 
whom we live.  Our loved ones by birth and fa-
milial circumstances, by dear personal relation-
ships developed with chosen friends, and even 
by our Christian faith, our FAMILY has been im-
pacted.  Most of us consider our family, again as 
defined by a lot of different personal circles, as 
our source of support, strength and refuge. 

As the title of John Donneôs book states:  ñNo 
Man is an Islandò.  Or as a very popular slogan 
exclaims:  ñClose friends are the family we 
choose!ò  And as Sir John Bowring once stated:  
ñA happy family is but an earlier heavenò, family 
is critical to us all. 

(Continued on  page 2) 

Welcome  
Autumn  
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Tribute to Betty Heisig 

Betty always stood. 
For the caring love of God,  
Our Wondrous Savior. 

 

Through difficulties 
She spread that love of Father 
With songs in her soul! 

 

She looked forward 
To that date of joining  
At Heavenôs Gate 

With her dear Husband, Loving Mate. 
 

Bettyôs family meant so much, 
That with Prayerôs she will stay 
In touch till all meet again! 

 

Psalm 23  
Nehemiah  8:10 

 

By Evelyn M. Shoots 

   September 19, 2020 

Laurel Heisig let us know for now there will 
not be a service for Betty because of the 
COVID-19.  The family is preparing an  
obituary and is planning a memorial cele-
bration in the spring when it will be safer 
for everyone to attend. 

Betty was very much loved and respected 
for her love and devotion to the Lord,   
family and friends.  She enriched the lives 
of all who knew her.  Please continue to 
keep her family in your prayers.  As we 
wait to honor her life, we know there is a 
great celebration in Heaven! 

By Leanna Shirley 

(Continued for page 1) 

Study after scientific study has shown, we as 
Godôs creation, thrive on touch, hugs, smiles, 
close interaction.  Studies have, with rare ex-
ception, demonstrated we social beings suffer 
when we are deprived of human interaction.  
One study reflected a 7% loss of mental capac-
ity by those forced to live in social isolation.  
Think for a moment, having a person smile 
when they take our money at Starbucks and 
hand us a cup of coffee.  We know they are 
smiling, at least believe they are, by the lines 
around eyes, the lilt of a voice, and the tone of 
spoken words.  But masks, all through critical to 
our health right now, in this writerôs opinion,  
deprive us of seeing that lovely, needed smile.  
Soft voices are being replaced by louder, hard-
er to understand tones. 

History strongly indicates we will socially, eco-
nomically, and emotionally survive this current 
pandemic.  Even as we consider the pros and 
cons of re-opening our church, we look forward 
to seeing our Christian ñfamilyò again.  Yet we 
also fear!  We as Christian ñbrothers and sisters 
in Christò are dealing with a lot of angst.  Our 
faith has held us up as we longed for routinely 
engaging, even with restrictions, inside our 
Church building.  Even though we have tried to 
remain in close communication with our broth-
ers and sisters in Christ, we still long to see the 
masked faces of members of our church 
ñfamilyò. 

The other thing we all realize is God has and 
will see us through this Pandemic as long as 
our faith remains grounded in Him.  And even 
though physical ñhuggingò may not be prudent 
right now, we must continue to emotionally 
ñhugò each other.  As the 1965 Jackie 
DeShannon song exclaimed:  ñWhat the world 
needs now is LOVEò.  We who believe in Christ 
have always known this, and we will continue to 
share that LOVE with all, regardless of which 
ñfamily circleò in which we are, and regardless 
of whatever ñnew normalò we arrive. 

Whether together physically in one place or 
separated by distance: ñBe kindly affectioned 
one to another with brotherly love, in honor 
preferring one anotherò.  Romans 12:10 KJV 

By Daniel Scurlock 
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Prayer Meeting 
9 a.m. Saturdays          
has resumed. 

 

Bible Study 
10 a.m. Wednesday     
has resumed. 

 

LINK articles for           
November due to 
Joyce Shutts Oct. 18 

 

 It has been a long time 
since we have worshipped 
in person in our Church on  
a Sunday morning.  Due to 
the COVID-19 Virus, we 
continue to worship on  
Sunday morning through 
electronic media. 

Rev. Grinion has continued 
to bring us his wonderful 
sermons.  His message of-
fers the perfect solution for 
these troubled times for 
each of us. 

The video is posted on our 
website (whbaptist.org) and 
Facebook page (West Hen-
rietta Baptist) as usual.  It 
can also be viewed on a 
Smart-tv on the YouTube 
Channel. 
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Oct.  5 ~ Ryan Scurlock 
Oct. 11 ~ Karl Hirschman 
Oct. 16 ~ Alan McCarroll 
Oct. 30 ~ Patricia Floyd 

A Little Bird Told Me 

On a self-imposed COVID-19 isola-
tion I felt increasingly depressed 
from living alone.  After a long,    
spiritless walk, I remembered to 
feed the birds before settling in for 
the evening.  Loading the feeder, I 
noticed a chickadee (my favorite 
bird) alighting on a nearby branch.  
As I stepped away, the bird flew to 
the feeder, pausing on a perch.  
Looking me straight in the eye, it 
sang a high-pitched òcheep, cheepó 
then grabbed a seed and flew offña 
thank-you Iõll never forget!  Tears 
welling up, I knew God had not for-
gotten me.  His little messenger re-
minded me of that. 

- David Gregorski 
Coventry, Connecticut 

Readers Digest 

A Letter from David, Michelle 
and Olivia Heed: 

Dear Friends,  

We just want you to know Dave 
is headed back to Tanzania this 
week,  He will be gone for just 
over a month.  Our family could 
use prayers as this is his first   
solo trip, and our first time away 
from Dad.  

He is building the first grade building of 
the education center.  The first grade building is 
almost completed! (We have raised $28,500 to-
wards a $30,000 goal!)  If you would love to be a 
part of the vision, of giving kids an education you 
can pray and click here to give ELIM.   Thanks, and 
be blessed!  

Here is an update from Dave:  Our crusade in 
Kidahwe went well last night. We had some gener-
ator troubles but God helped us through it. We had 
a total of 74 people come forward to receive Jesus. 
We gave Bibles to them.  This is such a testimony 
because evangelism was originally met with cyni-
cism in this village.  Glory to God that his name is 
being proclaimed in more tribes and tongues.   

In His love, Michelle, Dave and Olivia  

https://elimfellowship.denarionline.com/Projects/Detail/?givingOption=C7DB9EA2F6
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NOTES FROM YOUR MODERATOR   
 

           Do you believe we are in the last quarter of the year? God has blessed us 
with many blessings including ñno one at WHBC directly, has been infected with 
the Covid-19 virus. Praise God!  Several people are dealing with different illness-
es and problems and God is right with us through it all. Yes, we did lose our 
beautiful sister Betty Heisig and we are all saddened at her passing, but what a 
celebration in Heaven!!!  We are all blessed and enriched because Betty was our 
Sister in Christ, she lived her Love for God every day.  She purposely shared her 

faith with all, by her words, music and a daily life of caring and loving as she followed Jesus.  We 
are grateful to have shared so much with Betty and pray for comfort and peace for her family.  I 
look forward to sharing memories of her life and love as time goes on. 
 

        Although we havenôt been able to worship together in our building we have remained faithful 
followers and are grateful that our pastor and his crew that prepares a sermon each week.  It has 
been an encouragement to us and a source of strength for the living of these days.  We look for-
ward to worshipping in the building on October 4

th
.  Wednesday Bible Study has met for the last 

two weeks and we have socially distanced with our masks.  We have been blessed with 9-11   
people sharing in the study of Matthew, led by our Pastor.  Everyone is welcomed and you will be 
fed well by the study and sharing.   Another encouragement is Saturday Morning Prayer - please 
think about joining us. It is a very informal time, but a beautifully Holy time spent with each other 
and God.  We basically share with each other and talk to God, thanking Him and seeking His 
blessing and guidance for our lives and more so for the life of the Church.  Please think about 
coming if only once in a while. Prayer is a need if we and the Church are to grow. 
 

       As I write this, I realize that we did not have a September Advisory Council meeting. I am   
sorry that I did not call it.  It is the time of year that we appoint committees to work on next yearôs 
budget and nominations for officers and boards.  We will be addressing this very soon.  Please 
call or email me with you thoughts on how to move from this year forward. We need to communi-
cate better, I promise to try to do better. 
 

     ñDon't you know that day dawns after night, showers displace drought, and spring and summer 
follow winter?  Then, have hope! Hope forever, for God will not fail you!ò Charles H. Surgeon. 
    

       Thank each one of you for your faith, work and caring, together in Christ we will move forward 
and be a Light. 


